ST. ANSGAR CITY COUNCIL 
July 13, 2020
Mayor Keith Horgen convened a regular meeting of the St. Ansgar City Council at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, July 13, 2020 via Zoom due to the Covid 19 restrictions.  Council Persons Chris Maiers, Michael Juhl, Sam Heimer, Myrna Jorgensen, and Ben Walk answered roll call. Water/Wastewater Superintendent Lonnie Hillman, Municipal Superintendent Justin Gooder, Maintenance Superintendent Randy Petznick, Drew Sweers–V&K Engineering, Krebsbachs, and others were also in attendance via Zoom.
Walk presented a motion, seconded by Heimer to approve the consent agenda, which consist of minutes from June 8, 2020, payment of bills, and June 2020 financial reports, and on roll call vote ayes five.
Mayor Horgen shared that he had received a request that morning about closing the streets around South Square on August 8th for the school proms grand march.  Unfortunately since this was not added to the agenda 24 hours in advance council cannot act on it.


Drew Sweers from V& K Engineering provided an update on projects.  Water/Wastewater treatment and sewer trunk line met with DNR and reports filed just waiting on their response. Working with Falk’s proposal and visited with Schulz and will need to set up a meeting with Schulz to get details worked out. 

Police Chief Schutjer was not present.


Water, Waste Water Superintendent Hillman shared that he has been working on the meters.

Municipal Superintendent Gooder shared that the sink hole on 7th Street by Jorgensen’s has been taken care of, CRP buffer has been spot mowed. Met with Mayer Digging and shared plans they came up with for culverts and ditch cleaning to help control water flow issues.  Will be added to next agenda to finalize.  

Maintenance Superintendent Petznick lost connection so Mayor Horgen reported that he has been working out at the compost site and that the parts for the orange truck are here so will start working on that.

Job descriptions were reviewed and Maiers requested that sidewalk maintenance should be taken off the Maintenance Superintendents job description and put on to the Municipal Superintendents job description.  Municipal Superintendent was fine with that. Maier presented a motion, seconded by Jorgensen to approve the job descriptions with the change of sidewalk walk maintenance from Maintenance Superintendent to Municipal Superintendents job description, and on roll call vote ayes five.
               Discussed fixing or replacing loader for the cost of $6962.  Juhl presented a motion seconded by Walk to purchase the loader and on roll call vote ayes five.  Mayor Horgen shared information he received from Ziegler Cat for a Compact Wheel Loader and a Skid Loader. Will visit with another vendor to get options for like equipment and will discuss at next meeting.


Maiers presented a motion, seconded by Walk to approve the appointment of Jerry Rachut to the Planning and Zoning Commission and on roll call vote ayes five.
           Krebsbach’s were present to request that water services be brought to their property on N. Mitchell.  Hillman mentioned having the line bored to the property.  Juhl presented a motion, seconded by Maiers to bore the water line to the property and on roll call vote ayes five.

The request to vacate the alley of block 83 will be sent to the Planning and Zoning Commission to review and then brought back to the Council.

Juhl presented a motion seconded by Heimer to support the decision to cancel Fall Festival activities for this year and on roll call vote ayes five.
           
The Council will get involved with the Iowa State Geologist services in Industrial Park when cost will be incurred.
          
Heimer presented a motion, seconded by Jorgensen to approve the Urban Renewal Joint Agreement with Mitchell County, and on roll call vote ayes five.
           
The Council will continue to have workshops on an as needed basis with a workshop being held in August.




       Meeting was adjourned at 8:07 p.m.        
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